
MASSES FOR THE WEEK      Jan. 30 - Feb. 5 
Mon.  7:55 am  Kenneth Thompson (anniv) +  
Tue. 7:55 am  Gloria Wangler + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Mike Vetter, Sr. + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Fr. Tony Imberi +  
Fri.       7:55 am  Peter J. Gefre + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  National Catholic Society of Foresters 
 7:00 pm  Jane Hammer + 
Sun. 8:30 am  All members of the parish 
             10:30 am  Lorraine Gruenstein +  
            

 Lectors                           February 4 - 5 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Mark Stone 
 7:00 pm  Kaitlin Awe 
Sun. 8:30 am  Jenny Dix 
             10:30 am  Bernie Moran 
 

Mass Servers                                 February 4 - 5 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Austin & Emily Kokales 
 7:00 pm  M. Sperry, A. Hoffman, C. Hellwig 
Sun. 8:30 am               D.J. Arunasalam, Joshua & Noah Barnett 
             10:30 am   Hanson Family 
               

Music Ministry                          February 4 - 5 
Sat.   5:00 pm  RES Choir 
 7:00 pm  Sierra Kokales/Abby Berry 
Sun.   8:30 am  Dave Nikolas 
            10:30 am  St. Mary’s Choir:  Julia Friedrichsen 
                  

Extraordinary Ministers                    February 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Linda DeWalt          Debra Dix         Nancy Klungseth  
Kristina Dosch          Terry Dosch       Stephen Marx 
McKayla Carda          Steve Kohles      Jon Olson 
Maleah Eschenbaum    Linda Lipp        Bernie Moran 
Lance Kallas           Pam Smid         Isabel Litzen 
Donna Mehlhaff          Dan Vetter        Michaela Olson 
Morgan Stadler          Vivian Vetter           
           
Sat. 7:00 pm  Ushers for Feb. 4/5:   
Jeff Hanson  5:00 pm  -  Meyers/Schochenmaier  
Sue Hanson  7:00 pm  -  Litzen/Hanson 
Jonathan Hanson  8:30 am  -  Schmidt/Karst 
   10:30 am  -  Jurgens/Nietert 

Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

Pastoral Council Meeting  will be this Sunday, Jan. 29 
at 4 pm in the parish hall. 
 

Pre-baptism class will be Tuesday, Jan. 31 at 7 pm in the 
parish hall. 
 

St. Marcella’s Circle will meet at Minerva's on Feb. 1 at 
6 pm for their annual Valentines dinner. 
 

The KC’s will be serving breakfast next Sunday, Feb. 5 
from 8:30-12:00 in the parish hall.   
 

Parish Bazaar Planning Meeting is rescheduled for 
Tuesday, February 7 at 7:00 pm in the parish hall. 

 

Fourth     
Sunday of 
Ordinary 

Time 
 

January 29, 2017 

 

Roncalli Nearly New  All BLUE tagged clothing will 
be 1/2 price starting Tue., Jan. 31.  We are open on 
Tue., Wed., Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We           
appreciate your donations & your business.   
 

Presentation Sisters Leadership Camp - July 17-21. 
Attention middle school girls who will be entering 
grades 7th, 8th, and 9th grade in the fall of 2017 – regis-
tration forms for the 2017 Leadership Camp have been 
mailed to your parish and/or school.  Please check with 
your director of religious education or school for a reg-
istration form. Because the camp fills up quickly, we 
encourage you to complete and return the form soon. 
Registration forms are also available for download at 
www.presentationsisters.org. Please call Karen Harring-
ton (605) 770-3671 for more information.   
 

PARISH SUPER BOWL CHALLENGE  Buy or  
order gift cards between Jan. 21 and Feb. 5 and help 
your parish win the Parish Super Bowl Challenge! For 
every card you buy, your name will be entered into a 
drawing for a $50 gift card of your choice. A traveling 
trophy will be awarded to the parish with the highest 
amount of sales.  
 

The Aberdeen Knights of Columbus council is       
offering two scholarships of $250.00 each to graduating 
high school seniors who are active members of Sacred 
Heart or St. Mary’s parishes.  Applications may be 
picked up at the parish offices.  Application deadline is 
April 1.  Return the application to the parish office. 

 

Individuals needed for a beginners hand 
bells choir.  Some music reading ability 
desired.  Contact Stephanie at 
sraap@stmarysabr.com. 
 

Youth Fundraiser  Buy a $5 coupon book and get 
great deals on all types of Herbergers items on         
February 23-25! Plus, 100% of the coupon book pro-
ceeds are donated to our St. Mary’s Youth Group!  
Stop by the church office or call Sarah 229-4422. 
 

Family Rosary will be at Sacred Heart, Jan. 31 at 7 pm. 



Church Support:    January 21 -  22, 2017 
 

Envelopes: $ 16,516.00 
Loose:  $ 852.00 
Children’s: $ 63.50
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sun., Jan. 29 -  Sock Hop  -  RE Gym  -  1-3 pm 
 

Mon., Jan. 30 -  JH Boys BB vs. Warner 4 & 5 pm at RE 
  -  Girls C Team vs. Warner 6 pm at RHS 
  -  Boys C Team vs. Warner 7 pm at RHS 
 

Tue., Jan. 31 -  Girls BB at Miller  -  C game 5:15 pm; 
   JV  6:30 pm;   Varsity  8 pm 
  -  JH Boys BB at Mobridge 4 & 5 pm 
  -  Kindergarten information night for parents 
   6:30 pm at RPS 
   

Wed., Feb. 1 -  All Schools Mass  -  1:30 pm at RHS 
    

Thurs., Feb. 2 -  State 1 Act Play 
  -  Gymnastics at Yankton 
  -  Wrestling at Brookings 
  -  Girls BB  -  C game 5 pm;  JV  6:15 pm; 
    Varsity 7:30 pm 
 

Fri., Feb. 3 -  7th/8th Boys BB vs. Sisseton at RE  4 pm 
  -  Boys BB vs. Sisseton  -  C game  5:15 pm; 
   JV  6:30 pm; Varsity  8 pm 
  

Sat., Feb. 4 -  Boys BB at O’Gorman  -  C game  2 pm 
   JV  3:30 pm;  Varsity  5 pm 

Fr. Michael’s Musings 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 

Sunday, Feb. 5  -   9:30 am Family Ed 
 

Sunday, Feb. 5  -  3:00 pm Youth Group 
 

Feb. 8  -   5:30 pm First Communion Parent Meeting  

Just a 
Thought… 

 
That’s a heck of 

a moustache 
 
 

News from your  
Aberdeen Catholic 
School System 

We would like to invite parents whose child is entering         
Kindergarten next year to Parent Information Night on Tue., Jan. 
31st at 6:30pm at the Roncalli Primary School. Let us share our 
faith-based philosophy of nurturing your child’s mind, body and 
soul.  Scholarships are available and we offer Pre-School, After-
School, and Summer programs to serve your family’s needs.  
Please call 225-3460 to register or with questions.  

REMEMBER: 
We need $18,000 a 
week to meet our 
needs! 

This weekend begins   
Catholic Schools Week 
across the nation and in the 
Hub City. 
 
It is a wonderful time for us 
to pause and reflect on what 
a blessing and a gift it is to 
have our school system as a 

ministry of our parish.  
 
The other day, I had the chance to let the       
primary kids drill me with questions, and in the 
midst of the flurry of information they wanted 
from me, I thought about what a joy it is to have 
such curiosity, such a desire to learn something 
new.  
 
And, to witness this as they grow in body, mind 
and spirit is a gift. We are given the opportunity 
to form the full human person throughout their 
time in school...and to assist their parents in 
bringing them a life of meaning based on faith. 
 
For this reason we remember that our school 
system is just that...ours...it belongs to all of us 
and is a blessing to all of us. Your children and 
grandchildren may attend one of the great public 
schools in Aberdeen, but our Catholic school 
system is built, sustained and blessed by our 
entire parish family.  
 
So, thank you, thank you all for your support 
and love and generous help. I invite everyone to 
celebrate this week...because it is for YOU! 

Financial Aid Applications are now being taken by the Aber-
deen Catholic Schools for the 2017-2018 school year.  All forms 
must be completed & submitted BY MARCH 17, 2017.  Appli-
cants must complete a financial aid online application at https://
online.factsmgt.com/signin/413ND and must also submit the 
General Scholarship application, applicable scholarship forms, 
and the work grant application on our web page at aberdeenron-
calli.org under the Admissions - - Financial Aid tab.   Please call 
Vickie Haiar at 226-2100 or Vickie.haiar@aberdeenroncalli.org  

Roncalli Primary & Elementary will be holding a Book Fair 
during National Catholic Schools Week.  Families, teachers, and 
the community are invited to attend the Fair, which will feature a 
special theme:  Happy Camper Book Fair:  S’more Fun With 
Books!  Dates & times for the Book fairs are as follows: 
   RPS  RES 
Mon. Jan.30  8-3:30  8-3:30 
Tue. Jan. 31  8-3:30  8-5:30 
Wed. Feb. 1  8-11:00  8-1:00 
Thur. Feb. 2  8-3:30  8-3:30 
Fri. Feb. 3  Closed  7:30-9:00 am 


